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POLYCLONAL ANTIBODY 

Anti-AMPKγ2 
Code No:                     Isotype:                     Quantity: 

                 EP-7217                          Rabbit IgG                        100 µg/400 µL  

BACKGROUND:  5′-AMP-activated Protein Kinase (AMPK, also known as the 
heart-abundant protein PRKAG21), plays a key role in the 
regulation of energy homeostasis. AMPK acts as a metabolic 
stress-inducing protein kinase that switches off biosynthetic 
pathways when cellular ATP levels are depleted, and when 
5`-AMP rises in response to fuel limitation and/or hypoxia.2-4 
AMPK is activated by high AMP and low ATP via a 
mechanism that involves allosteric regulation, promotion of 
phosphorylation by an upstream protein kinase known as 
AMPK kinase (AMPKK), and inhibition of 
dephosphorylation.5 Activated AMPK can phosphorylate and 
regulate in vivo hydroxymethylglutaryl-CoA reductase and 
acetyl-CoA carboxylase, which are key regulatory enzymes 
of sterol synthesis and fatty acid synthesis, respectively.2,6-9 
AMPK may also increase the rate of glucose oxidation in 
muscle by increasing the rate of glucose transport.10,11  The 
hAMPK gene shows homology to a yeast protein 
kinase-encoding gene (snf1) that regulates carbohydrate 
metabolism.  

 
 Human AMPKγ2 is a 569 amino acid protein, which 

contains unique N-terminal domains and may participate 
directly in the binding of AMP within the AMPK complex.12 
AMPK is a heterotrimeric complex composed of a catalytic 
subunit (α) and two regulatory subunits (β and γ) that 
together form a functional enzyme.13-15 At least three 
isoforms of the γ subunit exist in the brain with γ2 and γ3 
present, which is distinct from the rat liver γ1 isoform.12 The 
noncatalytic β and γ subunits of AMPK are also related to 
proteins that interact with snf1p; the β subunit is related to 
the SIP1/SIP2/ GAL83 family of transcription regulators and 
the γ subunit to SNF4.3 Mutations in AMPKγ2 can cause 
familial hypertrophic cardiomyopathy (HCM), which 
provides evidence for the central role of energy compromise 
in disease pathogenesis.16 

   
PRODUCT:   This polyclonal antibody is supplied as a 400 µL aliquot at a 

concentration of 0.25 mg/mL in phosphate buffered saline 
(pH 7.4) containing 0.1% sodium azide. This antibody is 
epitope-affinity purified from rabbit antiserum. 

 
IMMUNOGEN: Synthetic peptide derived from the N-terminal region of the 

human AMPKγ2 (5’-AMP-activated protein kinase, 
gamma-2 subunit, PRKAG2) protein, which differs from 
mouse by one amino acid. 
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SPECIFICITY: This antibody reacts with the N-terminal region of the 

human AMPKγ2 protein.  On Western blots, it identifies a 
target band at ~63 kDa for human and ~62 kDa for mouse. 

 
REACTIVITY: Reactivity has been confirmed with human NGP96 

neuroblastoma lysates, JEG-3 human placenta 
choriocarcinoma lysates, and mouse liver homogenates. 

 
APPLICATIONS:  Working concentrations for specific applications should be 

determined by the investigator. Appropriate concentrations 
will be affected by several factors, including secondary 
antibody affinity, antigen concentration, sensitivity of 
detection method, temperature and length of incubations, etc. 
The suitability of this antibody for applications other than 
those listed below has not been determined. The following 
concentration ranges are recommended starting points for 
this product. 

   Western Blotting: 1-3 µg/mL 
 
STORAGE:   Store at 2-8°C for up to one month.  Store at –20°C for 

long-term storage. Avoid repeated freezing and thawing.  
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